
 
 

 
 

 
 
June 26, 2018 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor 
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
Re:   Energy+ Inc. Cost of Service Application – Notice of Intervention APPrO 
 Board File No. EB-2018-0028 
                            
We are writing in response to the Notice of Intervention filed by counsel to the Association of 
Power Producers of Ontario (“APPrO”) in the above noted proceeding. 
 
Energy+ Inc. respectfully objects to APPrO’s request for cost eligibility in this proceeding.  
Energy+ Inc. submits that APPrO is ineligible under Section 3.05(b) of the Practice Direction on 
Cost Awards, which explicitly states that “an electricity transmitter, wholesaler, generator, 
distributor, retailer, and unit sub-meter provider, either individually or in a group” are not eligible 
for a cost award. 
 
In addition, Energy+ respectfully submits that APPrO members, in this instance, do not 
represent the direct interests of distribution electricity rate payers with regards to the services 
offered by Energy+ Inc. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
ENERGY+ INC. 
 
 

 
 
 
Sarah Hughes, CPA, CA, C. Dir. 
Chief Financial Officer 
Tel 519.621.8405 Ext 2638 
Email: shughes@energyplus.ca 
 
cc.   John Vellone, Partner, BLG 
 Lisa (Elisabeth) DeMarco, Demarco Allan LLP 
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